DULWICH HAMLET SUPPORTERS TRUST
2014 ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

7 July 2014 at 7.00 pm at Dulwich Hamlet Football Club

Existing Board Members:
Eddie Muraszko (Chair) – elected

Guy Grater – elected

Michael O’ Shaughnessy – elected

James Masini - elected
Andy Greig – co-opted


Darren McCreedy - elected
Jonathan Hunt co-opted 



Mark Panton – (Secretary) appointed

 
1.  APOLOGIES – Darren McCreedy
2.  MINUTES FROM LAST MEETING – 10 July 2013 – these were passed around during the meeting and no additional comments received.  Chair to sign as an agreed record of the meeting.
3.  CHAIR’S REPORT – see attached slide presentation.  Eddie Muraszko thanked everybody for their contribution to a successful year.

Eddie Muraszko was thanked for his contribution during the last year.  
4.  RESOLUTIONS – There were no resolutions
5.  TREASURER’S REPORT – Eddie Muraszko presented a summary of the Trust’s finances and contributions to the football club in the last year.     
6.  SECRETARY’S REPORT – Mark Panton reported on the election of the new board, see below.
7.  ELECTION OF NEW BOARD – RESULTS

In accordance with the election procedures laid out in the DHST board membership policy and constitution the following Trust members were elected unopposed to serve DHST for a period of one year:
Jack Bagnall,  Guy Grater, Duncan Hart, James Masini, Darren McCreedy, Eddie Muraszko, Robert Molloy, Jack Spearman.

8.  QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS
8.1 The first question related to possible use of Trust funds raised through the 100 Club to assist the football club or benefit supporters.  The Chair stated that the money has always been viewed as a ‘rainy day fund’, but that ideas to benefit supporters such as putting a roof over one end of the ground had also been considered.  Due to the ground development issues this is not appropriate at the moment, but that members can put forward ideas and these would be considered.  Ideas mentioned during the meeting included putting up a large fixtures board in St Francis Park with the permission of Southwark Council and to provide more funding for community activities. 
8.2 Mishi Morath (MM) stated that as part of the club’s extended concession scheme they were hoping to promote a specific game as Free Entry for Students.  Any supporters with links to student groups were asked to assist with communicating about the event.  JH stated that several thousand students would be moving in to Champion Hill when new residence blocks were complete in October.  
8.3 Several questions were raised about the ACV listing, which had been successfully challenged on a technical point relating to the ground being in administration at the time of the listing, by Hadley.  The questions related to whether the Trust had opposed the challenge by Hadley and what if anything the Trust proposed to do in the future.  The Chair thanked JM and DM for putting together the ACV listing.  He stated that at the time it had worked to bring the then Administrators immediately to discuss ground and ownership issues with the Trust.  The current position of the Trust is to await developments with Hadley.  JM confirmed that at some point it might be appropriate to apply to re-list the ground, the legal position having already changed, and the Trust will keep the position under review.  There would also be the opportunity for the wider membership to become involved in any decision on the ACV issue. 
8.4 Questions were asked about the Trust getting involved in discussions with Hadley about ownership of the football club, taking a significant role in the process and ultimately a stake in the club.  The Chair set out the Trust’s approach to the previous owners, for which support was voiced, and the need for caution in any dealings.  Support was also voiced for the approach of Hadley since taking over and the professional way the club is now being run.  The Trust has had meaningful discussions with Hadley over ownership issues and will continue to monitor the situation and inform members of any developments.

MP stated that for the Trust to raise money to invest in the football club through a ‘community share issue’, an amended constitution would need to be passed by the members.  The Chair pointed out that templates exist for this process provided by Supporters Direct and we could expect support from them for any such proposed changes.    
8.5 Further questions were raised about the ground development.  This was on the same day as the AGM Hadley had announced a consultation on this issue to take place on 19 July at the football club.  The questions related to driving the development to the football club’s and supporter’s advantage.  Members were encouraged to attend the consultation on 19 July and put forward their own views on the proposed development.  For example, any development should be in stages that allowed for a replacement ground to be built without the football club having to leave Champion Hill even on a temporary basis.  

The Chair expressed the Trust’s willingness to work with Hadley, but also to keep a close eye on all of the proposals to ensure maximum benefit for the football club.

A number of ideas were put forward for use of club facilities during period when there are no football activities taking place, including use as a nursery.  There was also discussion about the maintenance of the astro-turf pitches.      
8.6 Proposed and existing community work of the Trust and the club was mentioned.  GG was thanked for the tremendous hard work put in to running the DHST stall at Goose Green and the forthcoming Lambeth Show.  GG pointed out the potential benefits of being present at this event, which attracts over 150,000 people over the weekend.  MM confirmed the event was supported by the Football Committee and the football club would provide free tickets for a game to everyone who registered with the trust at the event.  The ‘free ticket’ game(s) would be decided when the league fixtures were released.

MM also stated an idea was under consideration for at least one game to be used as a ‘food bank’ game for supporters to bring along donations of food.

The Chair thanked everyone for attending and further discussions took place in the bar.
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